Rivergrove City Council Meeting Minutes

July 10, 2017

____________________________________________________________________________

CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  

The meeting was called to order at Lloyd Minor Park at 6:23 p.m.
Present:  Mayor Heather Kibbey, Councilors Carolyn Bahrman, Arne Nyberg, Brenda Ruble, and Bill Tuttle. Leanne Moll declared a quorum.

.

PUBLIC COMMENT ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS

None.
CONSENT AGENDA
1. Minutes from June 12, 2017 Meeting

Motion: Mayor Kibbey moved to accept the June 12, 2017 meeting minutes with the following amendment. Councilor Ruble seconded the motion. It passed 4-0. Councilor Tuttle abstained.
Page 1, New Business to read “…. police services with Clackamas County, like the City of Wilsonville ….”
2. May Financials

Motion: Councilor Bahrman moved to accept the June financials as submitted. Councilor Nyberg seconded. It passed 5-0. 
OLD BUSINESS

1. Information Request Fees
City Recorder Leanne Moll, presented a chart of fee schedules from the following municipalities: Tualatin, Lake Oswego, King City, Durham, and Rivergrove. Council discussed which records fees need adjustment. It was determined the City needs to charge actual costs + 15% for large-scale engineering drawings and maps. Mayor Kibbey suggested to change “research” to “retrieval” on the fee schedule form.
Motion: Councilor Tuttle moved to adopt the Records Request Fee Schedule as presented and amended. Councilor Bahrman seconded. Motion passed 5-0.
NEW BUSINESS
None.
PLANNING COMMISSION REPORT
Carole Connell presented a class on “Planning with Integrity.” Brian French will present a class on “Managing the Trees of Rivergrove.” There have been no development applications in the last two months.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
1. Traffic
Councilor Bahrman and Mayor Kibbey met with Tualatin Valley Fire & Rescue to discuss the transportation plan. The City cannot have a raised crosswalk on Childs Road because it is a main emergency thoroughfare. The City is exploring other options to slow traffic. The Transportation Committee will meet this month to discuss next steps.
2. Parks

Councilor Arne Nyberg pointed out several trees recently planted at Lloyd Minor Park: One cascara mitigation tree from Mr. Kim; four Arbor Day cascara surrounding it to make a grove; two bay leaf myrtle trees at Brian French’s suggestion.
Councilor Nyberg reported that the toddler swing will be completed by August 5. The footing for the toddler swing is under construction and will be stabilized and reinforced. Steve is working on the picnic bench. Andrew Dausman will be building a Little Library for the park. A bicycle rack will also be installed. City needs a large amount of wood chips for the area under toddler swing. Nicholas Robinson is now mowing Lloyd Minor Park every two weeks. The park will be watered beginning in August to prepare for the ice cream social. Issues continue with the boat ramp, including noise and unsupervised children. Mayor Kibbey suggested that the City put up a sign that says, “For safety, keep the gate closed.” 
3. Giving
Councilor Ruble will add the toddler swing wood chips to the giving letter. 
COUNCILOR’S REPORTS
1. The Ice Cream Social will be held on September 10, 2017 from 2-4pm. Mayor Kibbey suggested that the City hire the woman who served ice cream at the 2017 social. A flyer should be in the August newsletter and each Councilor should distribute flyers door-to-door. The City Manager will  invite Tualatin Valley Fire & Rescue. Former Councilor Mary Mann will advise on how much ice cream to purchase.
2. Mayor Kibbey spoke with the Clackamas County sheriff’s office about police services and whether they are enhanced or not. The sheriff will return her call. The sheriff’s office is not available to monitor on call events or specific locations.
3. August meeting may be canceled.
ADJOURNMENT

Motion: Councilor Tuttle moved to adjourn the meeting. 
Councilor Ruble seconded. 
Motion passed 5-0. 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:37 p.m.







Respectfully submitted,

                                                                                   Leanne Moll                                                                                  






 City Manager/City Recorder
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